
EDITOR COMMENTS
Please read and enjoy the 

information provided in this
Newsletter.

If you have suggestions on making this
Newsletter better please 

e-mail me at Nate202@aol.com

Nate Naden, Editor

The 2012 Summer issue of the USGFR Newsletter
is available this year on our web site along with 
many other interesting tidbits, photos and other
information relating to our latest golfing venue

and future golfing venues. Go to www.usgfr.com

USGFR

UNITED STATES GOLFING

FELLOWSHIP OF ROTARIANS

Greensboro President’s Recap 
The Greensboro Rotary Club and Grandover Resort were hosts 
for the 23rd annual USGFR Golf Tournament, August 1-August 5,
2012. This tournament is now behind us and it was a great one.
Founding Director, Dr. Frank Smith proudly attended his 23rd
straight year without missing a single tournament.  

The field in the North Carolina Venue was 50% greater than the prior year, 
sound indication that our organization is doing well again after a few years 
of declining participation. A special thanks is due Bill Durmer for his efforts 
with constant contact and Jim Brock for his development of our new web page,
“USGFR.com.” We would like to also thank all the Greensboro local Rotarians 
who worked to make our 2012 tournament a big success.

The Grandover Resort in Greensboro was a first-class venue, providing quality
rooms, extraordinary food and two excellent golf courses to test our best players.
Dupont Kirven, a North Carolina Rotarian, proudly displays his championship
trophy after 3 rounds of quality play.  

Patrick Eakes and Director Pat Clark are responsible for organizing this very
successful tournament. The USGFR Board of Directors has appointed Patrick
Eakes as “Director at Large” to capture his superb organizational skills and
enthusiasm for the United States Golfing Fellowship of Rotarians.

Start making your plans
now for USGFR in 2013.
The Hyatt Regency Indian
Wells Resort and Spa has
been selected to host our
2013 tournament. Save the
dates, May 11-15, 2013 for
another special USGFR
tournament to be played 
on the west coast in
Southern California. Our
tournament is open to all
Rotarians and Rotary
Fellowship is our goal.

President’s Message from MIKE LAUGHLIN

Indian Wells Golf Resort, California



Nothing could be finer! The North Carolina
saying proved to be true as the 23rd annual
USGFR national championships visited the truly
grand Grandover Resort in Greensboro.
Tournament chair Patrick Eakes left no stone
unturned in organizing a fabulous event.
Thanks to Patrick, his committee, and the
Crescent Rotary Club.

At the annual meeting of the USGFR Executive
Committee, we took several actions:

• Changed the top tournament award to
designate two national champions: the gross
stableford winner from Division I and the net
stableford winner from any division.

• Established a Director at Large position and
elected Patrick Eakes to that post.

• Changed the annual dues to $25 per year
effective January 1, 2013.

• Agreed to set up a PayPal account for
accepting credit card payments for
membership.

• Elected Bill Durmer to the position of
President-Elect; he will take office following
the 2013 tournament.

• Selected Perdido Beach Resort, Gulf Shores,
Alabama, as the headquarters for the 2014
tournament to be held in late April/early May.

Greetings from your Executive Secretary, 

MILLIE MACKENZIE

Hello all USGFR members and friends!
• Agreed to accept proposals from any

club/region interested in hosting a USGFR
venue, even if that location deviates from the
currently established venue rotation schedule.

Membership in USGFR currently numbers 308.
Of that number 168 are lifetime members and
140 are annual members. As always, we
encourage ALL members to help promote
membership and participation in USGFR. Refer
your Rotarian golfer acquaintances to the
fellowship website, bring them along with you to
the next tournament, and explain to them the
value of lifelong friendships made. Oh yes,
there’s always the fun of playing golf!

Past President Ray Taylor and his lovely wife,
Betty, joined us in Greensboro. Ray has
championed the cause of Rotary golf for many
years and is a wonderful ambassador of our
fellowship. Thanks for coming to Greensboro,
Ray and Betty!

Sadly, two of our members passed away in the
past year, and our sympathy goes out to their
families: PRID Sam Greene and Gerry Sutton.

I hope to see all of you in Indian Wells next May.
In the meantime, good health and good golfing.

Millie MacKenzie

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR 2012
We sure enjoyed hosting USGFR Rotarians and hope you
all enjoyed your time in North Carolina.

Many of you made new friends this week or got to visit 
with longtime pals. And speaking of next year, please 
mark your calendars now for the 24th USGFR National
Tournament at Indian Wells Golf Resort, May 12-15, 2013.

We are attaching a participant list with contact info on a
separate page later in this newsletter. Thank you again.

Patrick Eakes, Tournament Director   



SPECIAL HAPPENINGS AT THE 2012 VENUE
This year we had not one but two grandsons participate in
the venue. Mark and Margaret Dawber had their grandson
Jacob Kleiman, and Lawrence Severino had his grandson
Sundance Severino. What was great about it was both young
men won an award for their golfing prowess. Two very nice
young men, USGFR’S future looking better all the time.

Noel and Beverly Kenna made it all the way from Australia.
Just a hop and skip trip. Sure nice to see you. 

Greg Cummings didn’t drink enough water or gatorade to
please his body, I suspect; when he gets home Sara will have
a sit down with him. Ooops . . . (Greig, next year, I will
personally buy you a case of water) Nate. 

This year we were blessed to have several charter members
in attendance, among those were the illustrious Ray Taylor
and his wife, Betty. Ray, what happened with the wheel
chair?

On a sad note, our thoughts and prayers go out to Larry
and Darlene Newman who couldn’t come due to a death in
the family. We missed you and hope to see you in California
in 2013. 

GREENSBORO, NORTH CAROLINA • AUGUST 1-4, 2012

WOW!! My dogs are really barking, RUFF, RUFF,
RUFF. This year’s venue in Greensboro was
highlighted by golfing on two of the best groomed
golf courses we have played on. The East 
and West courses at the Grandover provided a
challenge to all golfers, especially if you were in 
the RUFF. Bermuda grass in the ruff should be
outlawed. That didn’t stop us from enjoying golf 
at its finest.

Our accommodations at the Grandover couldn’t
have been better. Superb rooms, delicious food
and the folks there were as gracious as one could
expect.

Pat Eakes and his Rotary crew did an outstanding
job from the first day of arrival to the departing
banquet. Pat organized this week right down to the
smallest detail, it was perfect in every way. Pat and
his group made a huge impact on what is still out
there to achieve in well-run venues. The weeks’
weather was warm and sunny, that was my job.

Special thanks this year to the following people.
First the Crescent Rotary club, for sponsoring the
venue. Individuals such as Don Allred for taking
photos during the week and Kathryn “Cookie”
Billings for doing a remarkable job on the side
tours. 

Others who contributed are as follows:
Pat Clarke, East Director, Ron Pierce, Web Site
Manager, Jen Braswell, Dupont Kirvin and Brian
Sowers, Tournament Comm. Gunnar Froman, Jon
Lowder, Heather Perdue, Jan and Ashton Kirven,
Registration Comm. Pam Harvey, Vana Bris-Bois,
Jaci Betts, Fred Miller and Clemson Turegano,
Tour Comm. Each of these folks contributed
greatly in making all attending Rotarians and their
spouses feel welcome and right at home.

OK, get out your calendar and circle May 12-15,
2013 for the next exciting venue. One you don’t
want to miss. 

Nate Naden, Editor

2012 VENUE REPORT



SPECIAL HAPPENINGS AT THE 2012 VENUE
Another successful Venue, this time Greensboro, North
Carolina. The East Region took many of the top awards
as we did at the IGFR in Pinehurst in 2011.

Nineteen of our East Region folks participated in 
the 23rd Annual USGFR National Tournament in
Greebsboro, North Carolina.

The 24th Annual Venue in Palm Springs, California in
2013 will be my last as East Region Director but Dolores
and I look forward to meeting many of you there for the
first time.

A member of my own Alexandria Rotary Club had
indicated that he would attend the 2012 Venue but later
changed his mind because his wife said she wouldn’t 
know anyone in USGFR. We all started out “not
knowing anyone” but soon we made new friends that
have remained so for the past 10 years since we attended 
our first USGFR venue in Monterey, California.

Speaking of Fellowship and Friendship an incident
occurred during the Greensboro Tournament that
highlights those attributes.

During the second round of our three-day tournament,
Greig Cummings, a long time member of USGFR and a
past winner of many events, passed out on the golf course
due to dehydration. His playing partner PDG Ned Lester,
Blacksburg, Virginia, accompanied him by ambulance to
nearby High Point Hospital. Lindsey McAlpine also
arrived at the emergency room soon after learning about
Greig’s plight to check on his wellbeing. I arrived later
that evening and met with Greig, Ned and Lindsey. The
doctor said they were going to keep him overnight but
would release him the next day. This occurred as planned
and Greig is at home and feeling fit again.

Greig has invited Lindsey and I to play at his
Congressional Country Club in October. The Friendship
and Fellowship of USGFR memebers continues!

Pat Clarke, East Director

THOUGHTS FROM PAT CLARKE . . .  East Director, USGFR

Special Note . . .
It is with great sadness that we
announce the loss of a longtime
USGFR member, Marlowe LeBarge, 
on September 3, 2012.

Marlowe John LeBarge, 84, of Cat Mousam Road, died
peacefully early Monday morning, September 3, 2012 
at Gosnell Memorial Hospice House in Scarborough
surrounded by his loving family. He was born in
Kennebunk on September 7, 1927, the son of John B. 
and Frances R. (Bragg) LeBarge. He grew up and was
educated locally, graduating from Kennebunk High
School, Class of 1945.

He was a former member and past president of the
Kennebunk Rotary Club, where he had perfect attendance
for 50 years, and was recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow.
He served as Director, Region One, United States Golfing
Fellowship of Rotary, and his team won the 1st U.S.
National Championship Golf Tournament in 1990.

In lieu of flowers, donations in Marlowe’s memory can be
made to: York Lodge No. #22 A.F. & A.M, PO Box 55,
West Kennebunk, ME 04094, or St. Amand Commandery
No. #20, 119 Center Road, Lebanon, ME 04027 or Lucky
Pup Rescue, PO Box 461, Kennebunkport, ME 04046.



GREENSBORO AT A GLANCE:
Tuesday, July 31 2012
Early bird registration.

7:00PM USGFR Board of
Directors dinner, 30 attendees.

Rotarian fellowship followed.

Wednesday,  August 2012
3:00PM Registration.

8:00AM Golf practice round at Grandover.

2:00PM Board of Directors meeting. Three major issues
occurred. First we added an additional director to the
Canada region, making Canada an East and West
region and we added a Director at large Pat Eakes. 
We also elected Bill Durmer as the next President of
USGFR.

10:00AM to 3:00PM Tour to Childress Winery and
Racing. Guided by Cookie Billings and Club President
Pam Harvey.

FRESHMAN CLASS 2012: 

What a turnout this year for Freshman. We had
15 individuals or families enjoy the warmth and
fellowship that North Carolina had to offer.
They are as follows:

Eric and Linda Adamson
Don and Pat Allred
Jen Braswell
Vana Bris-Bois
Michael Carter
Ronda Christensen
Hud Hudson
Noel and Beverly Kenna
Dupont Kirven
Jacob Kleiman
Larry Lassiter
Glory Palacek
Art and Zoanne Perez
Sundance Severino
Brian Sowers

My wife and I are pleased to have had the opportunity
to participate in the 2012 USGFR tournament. All
aspects of the event, the accommodations, the courses
and, in particular, the fellowship were what we have
come to expect after 20 years of participation in Rotary
fellowship events. Congratulations to the tournament
committee for a great venue and we thank you for your
hospitality and yet another memorable Rotary
experience.  – Noel and Beverly Kenna

When Patrick Eakes asked me to join USGFR I wasn’t
sure what to expect. Pat told me how much fun he had
last year; with his recommendation, I decided to check it                    
out. From the first person I met there was an instant
connection with both Rotary and golf. I would
encourage every Rotarian who is a golfer to consider
joining USGFR and play in one of the national
tournaments and to invite someone new to join this 
wonderful fellowship. They just might have as much
fun as I did.  – Dupont Kirven

What a great venue with great Rotarians from around
the globe participating. I had a wonderful time meeting
new folks. You all made me feel right at home. I’m
already looking forward to Palm Springs next year.
By then my medical issues will be behind me. Thanks for
all USGFR has done and will do for our Rotarian golfers
forward. Hit them long and straight.  – Brian Sowers

Editors note:  Brian, “Get well Ma’ Man.”            



Lunch followed at the Childress Vineyards Bistro.

6:00PM Opening ceremony and flag raising. Our
opening speaker was their District Governor from
the Lexington Rotary Club, Mr. Rick Snider with a
typical North Carolina welcome, sincere. 

6:30PM to 7:00PM golf meeting and tour meeting. 
Fellowship began with cocktails and a tremendous
variety of heavy Hors d’oeuvres. A late evening for a
few, but to see old friends again, much to catch up
on. The heart and Soul of USGFR, “FELLOWSHIP”

Thursday, August 2012
6:00AM to 8:00AM Complimentary Breakfast.

8:30AM 1st round of golf on the West Course,
Followed by a great lunch and checking scores for
the day. Man did some play out of their shoes. 
Nice warm day with plenty of RUFF to deal with.

9:15AM Tour to Old Salem Historic District. Again
with Cookie Billings as the guide.

Finishing the tour with lunch at the Old Salem
Tavern.

3:00PM Hospitality Room opened up. Libation and
pop corn available for all to enjoy, especially the
pop corn.

6:00PM to 8:00PM  Carolina Barbecue dinner.
What a feast. North Carolinians know how to put on
a barbecue I’m here to tell ya’al. 

Friday, August 3 2012
6:00AM to 8:00AM Complimentary Breakfast.

8:30AM 2nd round of golf, for the three day
golfers, we are now on the East course. Just as nice
and picturest as the West course was. Golf continues
to be good, scores for the most part were very good.
Another great lunch followed with score watching
high on our agenda.



10:00AM the third tour convened. This trip was to
the Seagrove Pottary with Cookie and Assistant Gov.
Jaci Betts as their tour guides.

Lunch was at the Westmore Restaurant. 

3:00PM Hospitality Room open for fellowship etc.
This evening was an open night to tour, eat at a
local fine dining or whatever floated your boat.
Most relaxed and spent time together talking. 
That’s what USGFR members call “FELLOWSHIP”

Saturday, August 4 2012
6:00AM to 8:00AM Complimentary Breakfast

8:30AM 3rd round of golf on the East course for
the 3-day golfers and the 2-day golfers. This was
make-or-break day for all golfers as to who would
receive trophies. Another excellent lunch followed
golf as we sat around for the final tallies and kabits
about what went wrong and what went right.  

9:30AM the fourth tour to Duel Historical Sites.
Cookie Billings again was the tour guide along 
with past President of their Club, Fred Miller.
This was an educational tour of the Guilford
battlefield with Rotarian Clemson Turregano.

Lunch at the Starmount Club with a question 
and answer session with Clemson. The tour also
included a trip to the Greensboro Historical
Museum.

3:00PM to 5:00 PM Hospitality Room open for
additional fellowship.

6:00PM to 9:00PM Closing Banquet at the Grandover
and the distributing of trophies. Jim Brock gave a
short talk on next year’s venue in Indian Wells,
California along with a slide show. The last item was a
very interesting talk from Mr. William Mangum, artist
and philanthropist. He began with his childhood, how
he became interested in art, beginning with a 59-cent
tray of water colors. His interest in aiding the
homeless: todate Bill has raised over 4 million dollars
to meet the needs of the indigent. Bill says helping
others as Rotarians do, and following your dreams, will
make your life meaningful. What a great inspiration he
was to us all.

As I explained before, Pat Eakes did a fantastic job 
this week. So he finished off this venue with a total
surprise to all participants. All participants received 
a framed picture of one of Mr. Mangum’s painted
pictures of the golf course at Grandover. What a
wonderful way to cap off an outstanding week at the
Grandover in beautiful North Carolina. NOW, ON TO
THE DESERT IN 2013. WESTWARD HO!



GOLFING AWARD WINNERS:
2012 U.S. NATIONAL CHAMPION
Dupont Kirven, 81 Stableford Points

Division 1 Winners 1st Pat Eakes, 101 pts
2nd Mike Laughlin, 98 pts
3rd Frank Smith, 95 pts 

Division 2 Winners 1st Lindsey McAlpine, 116 pts
2nd Pat Clarke, 105 pts
3rd Bob Plumb, 102 pts
4th Jacob Kleiman, 101 pts

Division 3 Winners 1st Sundance Severino, 120 pts
2nd John Reynolds, 98 pts
3rd Noel Kenna, 97 pts

36 Hole Division-Men 1st Jim Palecek, 78 pts
2nd Don Allred, 70 pts 

36 Hole Division-Ladies 1st LynnAnn Watson, 50 pts
2nd Margaret Dawber, 41 pts 

54 Hole Division-Ladies 1st Jen Braswell, 80 pts
2nd Elaine Durmer, 79 pts

Team Winners 1st Dupont Kirven and 
Sundance Severino, 212 pts
2nd Frank Smith and 
Bob Plumb, 197 pts

2012 U.S. NATIONAL CHAMPION
Dupont Kirven, 81 Stableford Points



FUTURE USGFR VENUES
2013 Palm Springs, California

24th Annual USGFR Tournament
May 12-15, 2013

The Golf: The tournament is played over 3-days 
(54 holes); a 2-day division with a break for touring is
an option. Golfers are placed in divisions determined
by handicap and gender.
Courses: Indian Wells Golf Resort www.iwgr.com
This 36-hole golf resort is California’s only facility
with 2 courses in the Top 20 “Best Courses You Can
Play” (Golfweek Magazine). Golf Channel’s Big
Break series was contested here for its 15th season,
showcasing the two championship courses. The
Celebrity Course (Clive Clark design) has twice
hosted the PGA Tour’s skins game. The Players
Course (John Fought design) opened in 2007.
The Schedule:
Saturday, May 11 Early Registration 
Sunday, May 12 Registration; opt. practice

round; flag raising ceremony
Monday, May 13 Golf or tour; safari dinner
Tuesday, May 14 Golf or tour; free night
Wednesday, May 15 Golf; awards banquet
Accommodations: BOOK BY APRIL 10, 2013!
Hyatt Regency Indian Wells Resort and Spa $149
per day plus taxes/fees. Rates valid for USGFR for 
3 days before and after tournament dates. Register
online at www.usgfr.com or call (760) 341-1000
referring to USGFR.
For the Non-Golfer: 
• Celebrities and Stars Tour
• Palm Springs Aerial Tramway • San Andreas Fault
• Sunnylands • Temecula Wine Country
How to Get There: Palm Springs International
Airport is served by Allegiant Air, Alaska, American,
Delta/Delta Connection, United/United Express and
West Jet. It is 1-1/4 hours from Ontario International
or 2 hours from Los Angeles International Airport.
Registration: DEADLINE APRIL 10, 2013
3-day golfer $785; 2-day golfer $660; non-golfer
$295. Extras: Practice round and tours.

For more information contact Jim Brock at 
(760) 391-2582 or jimbrock@tarbell.com

Handicap Committee
Please e-mail your GHIN number and index to Jim
Brock as soon as possible. If you aren’t on the GHIN
system, tell Jim what agency issues your handicap.
Jim’s e-mail: expressdocs@earthlink.net



Isn’t Love Wonderful . . . Bea Who?Cancel all my appointments!

What a week . . . USGFR’s future looks great!

Man am I Beat! Life’s great . . . 

USGFR icon, Ray Taylor USGFR icon, Stuart KennedyDesigner shoes!










